
Minutes 

CCLINC Users Group Meeting 

March 15, 2001 

Governor’s II 

 
 
CCLINC Business – Debbie Luck 

  Election Results – New CCLINC Chair is Kathy Martin from Pitt CC 

  Literacy Resources Library participation in the CCLINC Consortium was approved 

  (Electronic vote: 21 for   1 against)  

 

New CCLINC System Administrator – Ruth Bryan 

Ruth announced the new CCLINC SA is John Wood.  John formerly was the Library Director at 

Rockingham CC.  He is currently in training at Sirsi in Huntsville, Alabama.  He will start 

working from Raleigh in mid-April.  

  

Upgrading to Unicorn 2000 – Tentative Timetable - Ruth Bryan 

Ruth stated the testing of the Unicorn 2000 upgrade would be held from March 26 – April 12.  

The testing will be done on the Test Server and will involve 10 testers that have volunteered from 

CCLINC libraries.  If all goes well with the test, the Production Server will be upgraded to 

Unicorn 2000 over the Easter holiday weekend. 

 

Additional Reports Training – Ruth Bryan 

A purchase order has been submitted by the NCCCS System Office to Sirsi for additional reports 

training.  The training costs are being paid out of funds at the System Office.  Ruth is waiting to 

hear from Sirsi on available dates. The training will be held at Central Carolina Community 

College in Sanford.  One Report Runner from each school will be permitted to attend a one-day 

session. As soon as the date is confirmed with Sirsi, more information will be forthcoming. 

 

Other business 

Debbie Luck stated the Cooperative Agreement needs to be looked at and evaluated.  She 

requested that each college look at the agreement to see if changes are needed.  Please submit 

suggestions, recommendations, etc. to Kathy Martin at Pitt CC.  Deadline for submission is March 

30
th

. 

 

Subcommittee Reports 

(Many of the committee reports were available in hardcopy) 

Cataloging Subcommittee is  trying to develop a contact list for each college. 

Training Subcommittee has scheduled SmartPort Training for April 12
th

.  Still working on getting 

dates for additional reports training. 

 

Linda Leighty read a statement at this time about many folks at her school being unhappy with the 

Sirsi system.  “Just felt she needed to state.”   

A number of members spoke up at the meeting to discuss various issues pertaining to the Sirsi 

system that they deemed as not satisfactory. 

 

Also brought to the floor was a request to remove pins from the system.  Members attending the 

meeting indicated a desire to remove the pins.  It was noted however that there might be libraries 

not represented at the meeting that requires pins for security reasons.  This topic was referred to 

the new chair, Kathy Martin to be put on the next Steering Committee agenda. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Presentations – Sirsi Corporation 

“Selecting the Best Unicorn Report for Your Needs” & 

“Significant Unicorn 2000 Changes” 

Deborah Duke, Customer Liaison &  

Karen Albright, Marketing Consultant 

 

 

 

 

During the presentations Deborah wrote down a number of questions from the members to take  

back to Sirsi for additional research. 

 

Deborah will be sending to Ruth electronically the handouts that she had available at the meeting.  

As soon as Ruth receives she will e-mail to the CCLINC members for distribution.  

 

 

   

    

 


